
3535 Colonnade Parkway 
Birmingham, AL 35243 
205 992 5000  

Regulatory Affairs  

January 5, 2023 

Docket Nos.: 50-348 NL-23-0011 
 50-364 

Ms. Jannette Worosilo, Branch Chief  
245 Peachtree Center Avenue N.E. Suite 1200  
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region II 
Atlanta, GA 30303-1200 

Joseph M. Farley Nuclear Plant – Units 1 and 2 
Update to Supporting Documentation for Farley Regulatory Conference EA-22-101 

Ms. Worosilo, 

On January 3, 2023, Southern Nuclear Operating Company (SNC) submitted supporting 
documentation for a Regulatory Conference to address a Greater than Green preliminary 
significance finding documented in Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Inspection report 
05000348/2022440 and 05000364/2022440 for the Farley Nuclear Plant.  

The Enclosure to this letter updates supporting documentation concerning the topic to be 
discussed at this regulatory conference scheduled for January 10, 2023.   

The Enclosure to this letter contains Security-Related information, therefore SNC is 
requesting it be withheld from public disclosure in accordance with 10 CFR 2.390(d)(1). 
When separated from the Enclosure, this letter is non-sensitive. 

There are no regulatory commitments contained in this letter. If there are any questions or if 
additional information is required for the Regulatory Conference, please contact me at (205) 
992-6468.   

Respectfully submitted, 

Ryan Joyce 
Fleet Licensing Manager 
  

Reference:  Letter NL-22-1000 dated January 3, 2023, from R. Joyce, SNC, to USNRC 
Enclosure:  Updated Documentation for Farley Regulatory Conference EA-22-101 

Cc:   Regional Administrator, Region ll 
         NRR Project Manager – Farley 
         Senior Resident Inspector – Farley  
  NRC Document Control Desk  
  RTYPE:  CFA04.054

ENCLOSURE CONTAINS SECURITY 
RELATED INFORMATION: WITHHOLD FROM 
PUBLIC DISCLOSURE UNDER 10 CFR 2.390 


